
 

 

NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS, CAREGIVERS AND FRIENDS OF THE SCHOOL                                        26 MAY 2017 
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As winter approaches it is timely to add a message from the Public Health team.  It is important that students look after their health. 

One way is to ensure they get sufficient sleep to allow the body time to recharge. If your child is sick, please keep them at home to 

avoid the spread of sickness but please contact the school to let them know that they will be away. Many teachers have work the 

students are able to do from home to keep them from falling behind in class. Feel free to e-mail the teachers if you think your child is 

able to complete work while at home. 

For seniors especially, please be aware assessments continue and Doctors certificates may be required if they are absent. 
 
On a different note, it has been wonderful to see so many of our students engaged in sport.  I have managed thus far to watch 
netball, rugby and football and hopefully will see more sport as the season continues. Thank you to parents and caregivers for 
supporting the sports teams as it is so beneficial for studentsô personal growth. 

 

PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE ENQUIRIES 

A telephone-ōŀǎŜŘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ tǳōƭƛŎ IŜŀƭǘƘ bǳǊǎŜ ΨŜƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎΩ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴted. This will enable you to contact a Public Health 

Nurse at any time between 8.30am and 5pm, Monday to Friday with child health related queries. The Nelson phone number is 

(03)5461537/ Fax (03)5461542. The Wairau phone number is (03)5209914/ Fax (03)5789517. 

We have also recently had a new public health website designed to provide health information you may find 

useful. https://www.nmdhb.govt.nz/public-health-service/ 

ROLE OF SLEEP 

 

{ƭŜŜǇ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊΦ  {ƭŜŜǇ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǘƻǊŜ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƪŜŜǇ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳory and 

immune system on track.  Sleep also helps children's brains grow.  Children who do not get enough sleep may not be able to learn to 

their full potential.  An article-link below, published in Australia, discusses the effects of using electronic screens/devices in bedrooms.  

The impacts are significant and it has been recognised that many children are feeling exhausted during their school days.  

http://edition.cnn.com/2016/10/31/health/kids-sleep-screens-tech/ 

For further information see: 

http://www.health.govt.nz/system/files/documents/pages/helping-children-5-12-sleep-better-jan17.pdf 

This message is brought to you by your Nelson Marlborough Public Health Nurse Team.  

For further enquiries please phone us on (03) 546 1537 or check out our website at www.nmdhb.govt.nz/public-health-service 

https://www.nmdhb.govt.nz/public-health-service/
http://edition.cnn.com/2016/10/31/health/kids-sleep-screens-tech/
http://www.health.govt.nz/system/files/documents/pages/helping-children-5-12-sleep-better-jan17.pdf
file:///C:/Users/nthonn/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/PCO8GA1P/www.nmdhb.govt.nz/public-health-service


 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Garin Sports Exchange at QCC    May 30
th
 ς Tuesday 

School Closed - Extended Queens Birthday Weekend June 2
nd

 ς Friday 

School Closed ς Queens Birthday    June 5
th
 ς Monday 

School Formal      June 10
th

 - Saturday    

   

TERM DATES 2017 

Term Two Tuesday 2
nd

 May  ς Friday 7
th
 July 

Term Three Monday 24
th
 July ς Friday 29

th
 September 

Term Four Monday 16
th
 October ς Thursday 14

th
 December 

PARENT PORTAL 

Always wanting to keep in touch with parents and caregivers, you can now keep track of your young people by logging-in on our parent 

portal.  So long as your email address is recorded in our system then follow the link below and you can view: attendance, NCEA progress 

and your finances.   

The website is: https://parent.musac.school.nz 

 

{ŜƭŜŎǘ άmanually enter your login detailsέ 

9ƴǘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ tǊŜǎǎ άL ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ Ƴȅ ŜŘƎŜ ǇŀǎǎǿƻǊŘέ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ŀƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ 

allow you to login. When you login you can set a new password. Please phone the school to make sure we have the correct email 

address if needed. 

This video may also help: 

www.youtube.com/watch?v=35v9eYyj_p8 

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Ǉƻǎǘ ƘŀǊŘ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ.  

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Photo orders have been sent away.  Photos will be delivered to the school and distributed to students to bring home. Keep an eye out! 

BUS FEES FOR TERM 2 

Students on the Havelock/Spring Creek/Tuamarina and Blenheim buses have been billed $235.00 for Term 2.  Payment can be made 

by contacting Kay Severne in the Finance Office. 

 

https://parent.musac.school.nz/
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=35v9eYyj_p8


 

ATTITUDE TO LEARNING REPORTS 

TƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƘƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ о άŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜǎέ ǎŎƻǊŜŘ ƻƴ ŀ м - 5 (5 is best) basis and an optional single sentence comment.  

Judgement Statements: 

Managing Self 

5  Has excellent self-management. 
4  Usually organised and managing self. 
3  Improving their self-management skills. 
2  Needs to develop better self-management. 
1  Lacking responsibility for their own learning. 

Participation 

5  Engaged and always works to their Personal Best. 
4  Usually engaged and working to their Personal Best. 
3  Starting to display engagement in their learning. 
2  Makes limited effort to engage in their learning. 
1  Not engaging in their learning. 

Relating to Others 

5  Polite, considerate and relates well with others. 
4  Usually co-operative and relates well with others. 
3  Developing positive relating to others attributes. 
2  Sometimes disrupts theirs and others learning. 
1  Often disruptive and lacking social skills. 

Publishing dates for Attitude to Learning Reports 

March 16  
April 6 
May 18 
June 15 
August 10 
September 14 
October 26  
November 16 

You can access the Attitude to Learning Reports via Parent and Student Portals. 

QCC SPEECH CONTEST RESULTS 

 
Well done to all participants in the Speech contest held on Tuesday, especially those listed below. 
 
Senior 
1st  Siris Allott 
2nd  Erin Bunt 
3rd  Ashleigh Rossiter 
 
Year 10 
1st  Jack Clerke 
2nd  Blake Madsen 
3rd  Andrew Coutts 
 
Year 9 
1st  Elijah Murrell-Manu 
2nd  Daniel Matthews 
3rd  Aria Shallcrass 

 

 



 

CAREERS 

Defence Force 

The New Zealand Defence Force visited Queen Charlotte College in April and ran a successful Defence Leadership Experience for senior 

students. The activities required high levels of teamwork and interpersonal skills. The instructors were impressed with the attitude of 

our students and their completion of the tasks. 

/ƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛǎ ŀ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 5ŜŦŜƴŎŜ /ŀǊŜŜǊǎ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ мл-14 July at Woodbourne Air Force base. This is primarily for Year 12 and 13 

students. The event is currently being advertised on the Nelson Defence Recruiting Facebook page and students need to sign up before 

9 June. Numbers are limited so please see Mrs Bruce if you are interested. 

   

  

Careers Coach 

The Mike Pero Careers Coach visited us in April and all students had an opportunity to view careers information on the careers kiosks 

inside the rather impressive bus. 

  



 

 

Tertiary Education Liaison Visits 

The University of Otago visited a very keen group of Year 13 students late last term and they got a lot of useful information. The 

University of Canterbury will be visiting on 19 June. The New Zealand School of Tourism will be at QCC on 20 June. 

Defensive Driving Term 3 

There will be a Defensive Driving Course in Term 3. This takes place four afternoons after school and is run by Heather Richards. 

Students must have a Learner Driver Licence and see Mrs Bruce if they want to take part. 

Marlborough Careers Evening 19 June 2017 

The Marlborough Careers Evening is being held on Monday 19 June 2017 from 6.30-8.30pm at Marlborough Lines Stadium 2000. All 

students, not just seniors, and parents are welcome to attend. There will be representatives from a wide range of tertiary education 

providers, Industry Training Organisations and the Marlborough business sector. It is a good opportunity for parents and students to 

gain information for future pathways. 

If any student and their families are exploring future career pathways, a place to start is www.careers.govt.nz. Try the Career Quest for 

jobs suited to you based on your interests or look at the Subject Matcher for jobs based on the subjects you enjoy learning about. There 

are links to education providers, scholarships available and useful CV templates.  

Trades Academy Update 

The Trades students have had their initial progress reports given to them and their courses are going well. This week the Hairdressing 

ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ΨǊŜŀƭ ƭƛŦŜΩ ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭƻƴ ǿŀǎ ōǳȊȊƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ LƴŘǳǎǘǊƛŜǎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊning to ride 

ATVs and were enjoying the wet conditions. The Automotive students were focussed on the engines they working on and our Beauty 

student was researching the history of beauty treatments. Civil Infrastructure students continue to work with their tutor here at Queen 

Charlotte College and glimpses of hi-vis can be spotted every Thursday. 

Manaaki Tàpoi Level 2, Adventure Tourism Leadership, and Uniformed Services courses are all in full swing and students are enjoying 

them and making the most of their opportunities. The feedback from the tutors has been good and is passed on to stuŘŜƴǘǎΩ CƻǊƳ 

Teachers. If any parents have questions about their student and/or feedback from the block courses, please contact Mrs Bruce. 

The Manaaki Tàpoi Level 3 Extension course had their final week and their graduation ceremony was held at Waikawa Marae on the 5
th
 

of May. They had spent most of the week in Wellington, staying one night at Zealandia and seeing kiwi, visiting Parliament and exploring 

cultural tourism in the capital. This was the first group of students to do the course and the feedback our students got from the tutors 

was overwhelmingly positive.  

http://www.careers.govt.nz/


 

    

    

 

FORMAL 

 
It is the time of year when our Formal is upon us once again.  The dress is carefully chosen and the suits hang safely in the wardrobes, 
while the Formal committee use their time to finish off the final decorative preparations. This small group of students (with a lot of 
needed assistance from Ms Farry) are hoping their ongoing commitment toward this special evening on 10th June 2017, will reflect the 
ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ Ψ²ƛƴǘŜǊ ²ƻƴŘŜǊƭŀƴŘΩ ǘƘŜƳŜΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƭŜƎŀƴǘ ŘǊŜǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳƛǘǎ ŀǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ тΦллǇƳΦ  
 
Parents and friends are welcome to gather at the entrance of our Queen Charlotte College hall for pictures and to chat with other proud 
parents, as students make their way towards the elegant formal evening that we have all been looking forward to. 
 
Monique Husband 
 

 



 

SPORTS AND CULTURE 

TEAM SAILING NATIONALS 2017 

 
The level of Team Sailing at this tournament was a definite step up from the year before. This was evident in the extremely close 
final scores between the top eight teams. 
 
The QCC team competed strongly in Gold Fleet in all Round Robins.  The team consistently sailed in 7

th
 place after each of the 

three Round Robins and 7th was ultimately their final placing only one place behind Marlborough Boys.  The challenge for next year 
is to remedy that! 

 

  

 

GOLDEN BAY HIGH SCHOOL EXCHANGE 

This is the second home and away sports exchange with Golden Bay High School which began when Queen Charlotte College hosting last 

year. It is in truth a reestablishment of links between our two Colleges that dates back 20 years when it was the first leg of a sports tour 

that continued on down the West Coast to play Rugby, Netball and Hockey. Both current Sports and Recreation Coordinators from our 

school were participants in that early exchange.  

This year 45 students participated in nine matches, in six sports. There was a certain amount of excitement on the part of those who had 

been to Takaka before and were keen to revisit its unique ϦŎƻŀǎǘƭƛƴŜέ ŀǎ part of the Abel Tasman Park. Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the 

games and loved staying at Pohara Beach Motor Camp with miles and miles of beach and some sunshine as a bonus after a day of sport. 

The weather forecast had been littered with rain and wind warnings for the Top of the South for days, and it came as promised. No 

Golden in the Bay this time. The weather did break for a couple of hours and the Football, Touch Rugby and B Netball games were 


